

## PRIME MINISTER REPUBLIC OF TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO

March 21, 2025

Dr. David Carroll
Director, Democracy Program
THE CARTER CENTER
453 John Lewis Freedom Parkway NE
Atlanta, GA 30307-1406
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

Dear Dr. Carroll,

Trinidad and Tobago has a history of enjoying free and fair elections and has benefitted in the past from the presence and contribution of external election observers. The competence and expertise of The Carter Center in this regard are duly recognised.

It is against this background and in keeping with international best practice, that I request the presence of a team from The Carter Center to observe the electoral process in Trinidad and Tobago for the General elections scheduled for April 28, 2025.

I hope that this request can be accommodated and look forward to the presence of a team from The Carter Center in Trinidad and Tobago as the country undertakes this requisite procedure to reinforce its democracy.

Your sincerely,

Stuart R. Young, S.C.